經濟部所屬事業機構 98 年新進職員甄試試題

類別:全部類別

## 節次:第一節

科目:共同科目(國文、英文)

1.本試題共4頁(A3紙1張)。
2.禁止使用電子計算器。
3.國文論文寫作1篇(100分),須用藍、黑色鋼筆或原子筆在答案卷指定範圍內作答;英文單選題共40題,每題2.5分、共100分,須用2B鉛筆在答案卡畫記作答,於本試題或其他紙張作答者不予計分。
4.英文請就各題選項中選出最適當者為答案,各題答對得該題所配分數,答錯或畫記多於1個選項者,倒扣該題所配分數3分之1,倒扣至本科之實得分數為零為止;未作答者,不給分亦不扣分。
5.本試題採雙面印刷,請注意正、背面試題。
6.考試結束前離場者,試題須隨答案卷(卡)繳回,俟該節考試結束後,始得至原試場索取。
7.考試時間:90分鐘。

壹、國文:論文寫作:100分(請在「答案卷」上作答,必須抄題)

## 寫作題目:如何營造一個「產業發展」與「環 境保護」平衡並行的經濟發展環境

貳、英文:單選題40題,每題2.5分,共100分(答錯有倒扣,請詳閱注意 事項4)。

一、字彙片語

1. In the movie, all th	e stuffed animals came _			
(A) live	(B) lives	(C) alive	(D) alives	
2. The parrot used its	strong to crack op	en the nuts.		
(A) topic	(B) beak	(C) nose	(D) habit	
3. The exterior of Tina	a's apartment has an exce	ptionally large		
(A) essay	(B) cottage	(C) balcony	(D) hobby	
4. In the past year I have developed an important relationship with my				
(A) mentor	(B) suspect	(C) innovation	(D) demonstration	
5. It is essential that officials at all levels of government refuse to accept from business interests.				
(A) corruptions	(B) bribes	(C) hallways	(D) mediums	
6. The Dalai Lama arri	ved in Taiwan last night	for a six-day visit to	_ victims of Typhoon Morakot.	
(A) consort	(B) counsel	(C) consult	(D) console	
7. A spokesperson for	the MOTC says that the	"fat cat" problem will be	in the coming weeks in	
order to meet the exp	pectations of the public.			
(A) addressed	(B) misplaced	(C) featured	(D) insisted	

共同科目(國文、英文) 第1頁,共4頁

【請翻頁繼續作答】

	ters, pregnant women ar		n 6 months and 6 years are set to be s.
(A) priority		(C) alliance	(D) guidance
9. Seasonal flu vac the island.	cinations began yesterda	y, leading to long lines a	at hospitals and health centers
(A) thorough	(B) through	(C) across	(D) overall
	early to say whether the eastern parts of the island		in Taiwan, it is predicted heavy rain
(A) shift 二、文法慣用語		(C) landfall	(D) sure
11. Tammy often	music from the Interr	net to her MP3 player.	
(A) loads up	(B) loads down	(C) uploads	(D) downloads
12. Tim is terrible at _	a trip. He always t	akes to much stuff.	
(A) pack in	(B) packed of	(C) packing up	(D) packing for
13. Michelle often rev	riews research papers for	one of the top journals	in genetics.
(A) compared	(B) comparing	(C) comparable	(D) comparative
(A) would be enhan (C) had to enhance	egan sponsoring charity e ced	(B) has been enhanc (D) could enhance	
	od, Marnette had always (B) were able to fly		(D) were to fly
16. According to the		of increasing number	of cases is not beyond is
(A) which	(B) that	(C) it	(D) what
17. Critics have sugges in Taipei.	ted that the Neihu-Mucl	ha MRT line duri	ng the 21st Summer Deaflympics
(A) be closed down	(B) to be close down	(C) be close down	(D) being closed down
	unties suffered losses o tained damage 1		arms and local agriculture, while
(A) amounting to	(B) amounts to	(C) amounted to	(D) amount to
19. The National Palace not loan artifacts to (		to cooperate with Beijin	ng's Palace Museum will
(A) and	(B) so	(C) while	(D) but
20. It's getting late. Let's (A) call a spade a space (C) call the shots 三、克漏字		(B) call it a day (D) call the nature	
	red what dolphins are re	ally like? As it turns	<u>21.</u> they are actually amazing

creatures. Dolphins have tremendous maneuverability, in part because of their muscles and fins. The front fins work a lot like wings on an airplane by helping it glide through the water. At the same time, the <u>22.</u> acts like a propeller.

共同科目(國文、英文) 第2頁,共4頁

Dolphins also gain an <u>23</u> because of their intelligence. Dolphins are one of the most intelligent creatures on the planet. Another thing <u>24</u> gives dolphins an advantage is their social behavior. Dolphins live in groups called pods. If one of the dolphins in a pod <u>25</u> sick or injured, the others will do their best to help out.

Why not visit a library and learn more about fun, fantastic dolphins!

21. (A) up	(B) out	(C) for	(D) with
22. (A) tail	(B) arm	(C) blade	(D) wheel
23. (A) edge	(B) habit	(C) plan	(D) search
24. (A) who	(B) before	(C) which	(D) soon
25. (A) used	(B) fail	(C) was	(D) is

When Stan Shih founded computer maker Acer in 1976, he <u>26.</u> creating a globally recognized brand. It was an ambitious vision for a <u>27.</u> founded in a small Taipei apartment, <u>28.</u> Shih, who's known as the father of Taiwan's formidable technology industry, eventually got his wish. Acer now <u>29.</u> behind only industry giant Hewlett-Packard in the global notebook-PC market, with a 19% share, and is <u>30.</u> to overtake Dell as the second largest computer seller in the world.

26. (A) was lack of	(B) dreamed of	(C) thanked for	(D) made use of
27. (A) start-up	(B) model	(C) commerce	(D) lookalike
28. (A) and	(B) since	(C) for	(D) but
29. (A) looks	(B) calls	(C) ranks	(D) sees
30. (A) meant	(B) designed	(C) poised	(D) understood
一日志问版			

四、閱讀測驗

Venice is one of Europe's greatest cities. In fact, it is so popular that it hosts approximately 19 million tourists annually. Visitors are attracted to the city's romantic atmosphere, world-class art, and legendary food.

One of the best ways to explore the city is on foot. While most cities have a number of must-see sites that attract tourists, in Venice the city itself is the attraction. Travelers walk down narrow streets, admire the beauty around them and soak up the ambiance of their surroundings. While walking along the narrow streets is fun, it's even easier to get around by using the city's many canals. Venice is famous for its canals and the numerous bridges that cross them.

Though not famous for its nightlife, Venice has much to offer in terms of the performing arts. You'll find the city has concerts, operas, plays and ballets being performed almost every night. Most of the performances are held in churches, with a range of international artists participating.

For food, culture and fun, Venice is the place to be!

31. Where would you most likely find this passage?

(A) In a business paper.	(B) In a travel guide.
(C) In a geography textbook.	(D) In a historical novel.

32. According to the writer, what will you NOT find in Venice?

(A) Crowds of tourists	(B) World-famous performers

(C) A lot of churches (D) Exciting clubs and parties

33. How does the writer recommend you explore the city?

(B) By car

- (A) On a rented bicycle (B) At the wheel of a car
- (C) With a good tour guide (D) By walking the streets

34. According to the writer, what is the most convenient way to travel around the city?

(A) On foot

(C) By boat

(D) All of the above

共同科目(國文、英文) 第3頁,共4頁 【請翻頁繼續作答】

- 35. What does the writer imply about Venice's tourist attractions?
  - (A) They are located on canals
- (B) They feature performances
- (C) They are all around the city
- (D) They attract locals and visitors

Linsey Knerl doesn't get out much anymore. A free-lance copywriter and mother of four from Tekamah, Neb., Knerl has cut back on trips to the movie theaters and restaurants as well as days at the zoo with her kids. Fun is now a DVD from Netflix or a family board-game night. She cooks at home most evenings and has hoarded six months' worth of meat in her freezer to reduce trips to the grocery store and save gas money. "We made a conscious decision that we couldn't go out to eat two or three times a week anymore," says Knerl, whose husband stays home to help raise their kids.

Start stockpiling your canned goods, America. We're quickly becoming a country of cocooners, to borrow a term that retail analysts use to describe consumers who nest at home to shave expenses. It's a profound reversal of the consumption habits that helped fuel the economic crisis in the first place. "It's about getting back to basics," says cocooner Stan McClain, who owns a studio-supplies store in Burbank, Calif., and has drastically cut back his restaurant spending and tore up his driveway to turn it into a vegetable garden. "By going backward, you can actually go forward responsibly."

36. What's the main idea of the passage?

- (A) Most Americans seem to have enjoyed leading a simple life now.
- (B) Americans still believe that living well is the best revenge.
- (C) A lot of US consumers are trying to hunker down to shed expenses.
- (D) Americans should buy more items produced in the US.
- 37. Why does Linsey Knerl stockpile huge amount of meat in her freezer?
  - (A) She wants to spend more time on her work and taking good care of her children.
  - (B) The trips to the grocery stores are too bothersome for her.
  - (C) She doesn't have to drive so often that she can spend less on gasoline.
  - (D) The refrigerator she has is large enough to store much meat.

38. Which of the following statements is true?

- (A) Linsey and her family used to eat out more than twice every week.
- (B) Americans' consumption habits have positively contributed to the US economy.
- (C) Linsey's husband enjoys taking care of the kids and house chore.
- (D) Americans buy a lot of canned goods in the face of economic recession.
- 39. Which of the following statements about Stan McClain is true?
  - (A) He planned to sell his store in Burbank in California.
  - (B) He sold his car and drove no more.
  - (C) He grew and sold his vegetables to restaurants.
  - (D) He grew vegetables in his driveway-turned garden.

40. As cocooners, in what way are Linsey Knerl and Stan McClain in common?

- (A) They both try very hard to lead a simple life in order to protect the environment.
- (B) They don't go out as often as they used to in order to reduce unnecessary spending.
- (C) They have to lead a frugal life in the face of global financial tsunami.
- (D) They can tide over the economic crisis by going backward and forward responsibly.

## 共同科目(國文、英文) 第4頁,共4頁